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----- Original Message-----

From: Petre, Ed [mailto:epetre@dpw.sbcounty.gov]
Sent: Thursday, October 11, 2612 4:56 PM

To: Hill, Candace@Energy

Cc: 'Dan Kopulsky'

Subject: RE: Hidden Hills Solar - CT comments

Ms. Hill,

The County of San Bernardino Department of Public Works Traffic Division received your
"Updated Workforce Analysis for Construction and Operations" report for the proposed solar
project in Inyo County. The Traffic Division reviewed Section 4 of this document and we have
the following comments:

* The intersection of SR127 and Baker Blvd should be analyzed for the Friday PM peak hour
condition. The analysis should address impacts and identify any needed mitigation. If
mitigations are needed, the applicant should be conditioned by the CEC to construct the
mitigations or pay a fair share contribution (if appropriate).

* I talked to you on the phone on October 5, 2012 and you mentioned that 180% of the
construction truck traffic would use SR16@ through Nevada. This should be mentioned in the
report.

* Page 4-7, #2 states 588 peak hour trips travel through the intersection of SR127 and
Baker Blvd on Friday evening. How were the 588 peak hour trips calculated?

* If any County of San Bernardino maintained roadways will be used for truck construction
traffic, then the developer shall be conditioned by the CEC to enter into a maintenance
and restoration agreement with the Department of Public Works, Transportation Operations
Division to insure all County maintained roads utilized by construction traffic shall
remain in acceptable condition during construction and are returned to their preconstruction
condition upon completion of the project..

If you have any questions, please call me at (909)387-8239.

Sincerely,

Ed Petre, P.E.

County of San Bernardino
Traffic Division
909-387-8239

CC:  Candace Hill, Traffic Analyst
David Flores, Senior Technical Lead

Dick Ratliff, Staff Counsel Prepared by: Mike Monasmith, Project Manager






